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26 June 2025 

UPCOMING DATE 
Jun 26 Last Day of Term 2. 
Jun 27      Teacher only Day. 
Jun 28 School Holidays 
Jun 29 Matariki Dawn Viewing. 6am. 
Jul 17 Photolife Class & individual Photos. 
Jul 14 First Day of Term 3. 
Jul 22 Whānau Goal Setting discussions. 
Jul 23 Whānau Goal Setting discussions. 
Aug 6 BOT Hui. 
Aug 12 Last Day of Year 5 & 6 netball. 
Aug 15 Teacher Only Day. 
Aug 19 BOT Election Nominations Open. 
Aug 25 BOT Election Nominations Close. 
Aug 31 BOT Election Voting Papers Issued 
Sep 10  BOT Election Closes. 
Sep 10  BOT Hui. 
Sep 17 New BOT Takes Office. 
Sep 19 Last Day of Term 3. 
Oct 6  First Dat Term 4. 
Oct 27 Labour Day. School Closed. 

Year 3 & 4 students with  
Granny McFlitter Author Heather Haylock 



Kia ora Whānau                                                                                                                                                   
And that's a wrap, we reach the end of term 2, it sure has flown by! A lot has been happening. 

Thank you so much to Ms. Christie and the volunteers from Mitre 10 who supported a working bee to get our 
gardens into shape. Mitre 10 were very generous in donating time and resources, thank you also to Ruth, 
Cedric, Jennifer and Susanne for giving their time as well.  

Students v Adults game of touch rugby!   
I am sure you are all keen to know that the adults managed to hold off the students 7-6 recently.  It was a lot of 
fun and the cheerleaders were impressive!  Injuries were avoided apart from a few tight calf muscles, we look 
forward to the next challenge! 

Our recent Celebration of learning was really well attended and I was impressed at the acting skills of our Year 
3 and 4 students, amazing.  I hope you found value in watching and also visiting the classes.  We will be inviting 
you back during Maths week next term! 

Kotahitanga 
I issued a challenge to Kotahitanga-Our Year 5 and 6 students this term.  The idea was to challenge them to 
work collaboratively together, utilising technology skills and around something  they loved.  The task was to plan 
a day out, explaining  the purpose, the benefits, timeline, budget etc. It was hard to choose the top 3 who will 
take me on their day out!  So next term we'll be going fishing, bowling and horse riding!  I can’t wait!  

Uniform Sponsors 
Thank you so much to the people who have reached out around sponsoring our new sport uniforms.  I now 
have quotes and we are keen to move forward with this.  The plan is for those who are keen to sponsor to reach 
out and provide the logo/name etc. that you would like on the uniform.  Then we will look to use sublimation on 
all of our uniforms meaning excellent coverage for those who sponsor. 

Evacuation/Lock down drills 
Recently we practised our Fire evacuation drill and it went incredibly smoothly.  Early next term we'll be holding 
a Lock down drill.  We will discuss this with students beforehand and I will contact whānau via hero once this 
has been completed.  We know that these drills can make some students anxious but the more familiar they 
are, the better prepared they will be for if/when it is needed. If you have any questions, concerns or would like 
us to be aware of anything, please reach out. 

Matariki Breakfast 
It was great to see many of you join us for the Matariki breakfast last week, we love putting on these types of 
events to be able to have you come in and connect with each other or our staff. 

Parent /Teacher discussions/Whānau Goal Setting Interviews 
On July 22nd and 23rd we will host parent/teacher discussions, bookings are currently being made.  These will 
be a great chance to see how your child is progressing against the new curriculum.  The target for this is to 
have at least 75% of whānau attend, we hope to see you there! 

BOT meeting dates 
Board of Trustees meetings are open to the public.  If you are interested in what these look like or how they 
work, our dates for next term are Wednesday August 6th and Wednesday September 10th. 

Early next term we will host an afternoon tea and a chance for any questions etc.  Watch this space. 

TOD August 
Apologies for the timing given today is a teacher only day but our second and final teacher only day for 2025 will 
be Friday the 15th of August. The Ministry of Education has given all schools 4 days across 2025/2026.  We 
have taken this date to try and avoid Term 4 when there is a lot happening and already Labour day.   

Thanks to all of you for your continued support and all you are doing to support your child, enjoy the next      
fortnight and I look forward to seeing all of you back on Monday July 14th. 

Andrew 

ABSENTEE  NOTIFICATION 
Just a reminder that you can send your absentee  

notification to the HERO parent app. 
Did you know that if you don’t contact the school when your child is absent they are marked as Truant? 





HERO REPORTING-STUDENT PROGRESS 
Updates on your child’s learning will be available soon on your HERO app. 
If you haven’t downloaded the app yet, instructions are below. 
If you are having trouble getting onto the app then pop into the office and someone 
will be able to help you. 



 

GYMNASTICS 
Congratulation to our Year 3 & 4 gymnasts Ayla L, Jayda Y and  
Lucy C who competed in Tauranga last week. Well done girls! 



School Gymsport Results 
Congratulations to the young gymnasts who competed in Thames on Tuesday. 
Year 3 & 4  1st Lucy C 
  3rd Jayda Y 
Year 5 & 6 5th Holly C 

The Tiddler performed by Year 3 & 4 Room 2 Literacy class at the Celebration of Learning assembly on Tuesday.  



Students v Teachers and Parents Touch 
Game 











COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Whānau Day Out 2025 
  
In the first of two events taking place in 2025, Whānau Ora at Te Korowai Hauora o Hauraki are ex-
cited to be collaborating with Hauraki District Council to bring ‘Whānau Day Out’ to Waihi these July 
school holidays! 
 
Join us as we gather local health providers, social services and community groups for a day of con-
nection, interaction, kōrero and fun for all Hauraki whānau. 
 
Throughout the day whānau will be able to access a variety of different health checks and interact 
with a wide range of organisations providing services and support across the life and hauora spec-
trums. 
 Everybody welcome, nau mai haere mai rā! 



Art Classes  
with  

Robyn Tucker 
 
• 6 to 11 year olds 
• 6 week course 
• $180 per term 
 

Phone  
020 4088 5780  
to book a place. 





The school holidays are nearly upon 
us and the libraries have some fun 
activities lined up! 
  
We are very excited to have (for the 
first time ever!) Virtual Reality 
sessions for tamariki aged 10+ at 
Paeroa and Waihī Libraries. These 
sessions are free but do require 
bookings, you can do this by phoning 
on 07 862 8609 or emailing us at hdc-
library@hauraki-dc.govt.nz. 

  
We will also have a craft table 
available, board games & LEGO and 
our on-going Writing and Colouring 
Competitions which end on July 11. 
  
Questions or queries? Feel free to get 
in touch ☺ 

mailto:hdc-library@hauraki-dc.govt.nz
mailto:hdc-library@hauraki-dc.govt.nz


THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Andrew Wilkinson  
Ph:07 863 8693                

 
Absentees: HERO parent app 

 
Email Office for general enquires:   office@east.school.nz 

Email: principal@east.school.nz               
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